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PROPOSED INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT (TRANSPORTATION AND HIGHWAYS)

Department: Transportation and Highways

Other Part(ies):  Illinois State Toll Highway Authority, City of Elmhurst, Illinois

Request:  Approval of the Proposed Intergovernmental Agreement

Goods or Services:  Construction and Construction Engineering

Location:  County Line Road - from Lake Street to Grand Avenue

Section:  18-W7331-00-RP

Centerline Mileage:  1.379 miles

County Board District:  17

Agreement Number(s):  N/A

Agreement Period:  From the construction contract award to final reimbursements of the project

Fiscal Impact:  Estimated $16,112,600.00

Accounts:  Motor Fuel Tax Fund: 11300.1500.29150.560019

Summary: The Department of Transportation and Highways respectfully requests approval of the Proposed

Intergovernmental Agreement between the County and the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority. This project will

improve County Line Road between Lake Street and Grand Avenue and add an intersection at the entrance to McMaster-

Carr for traffic control at the off-ramp from I-294.The County will let the project, provide construction engineering, and

pay all construction costs. Reimbursement for all payments made by the County will be made through CMAQ Federal

funding and the Illinois Tollway. County will continue to have jurisdiction and maintenance responsibilities over County

Line Road, a new retaining wall, traffic signals, and two culverts that are proposed to be extended. Elmhurst will own &

maintain an 84-inch storm sewer included in the scope of this project.
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